
Business License Advisory 
Ad-Hoc Committee 

Meeting Minutes of June 10, 2024 

Present were member representatives from the City Council to include: Mayor Dave Drotzmann and 
Councilor David McCarthy; representatives from the Hermiston Chamber of Commerce to include: 
Executive Director Val Hoxie, Tami Sinor, and Kris Bennett; and representatives from the Hermiston 
Downtown District to include: Judy Currin-Pederson (arrived at 5:50pm) and Kristi Kopacz.  Also present 
was city staff to include: City Manager Byron Smith, Assistant City Manager Mark Morgan, and City 
Recorder Lilly Alarcon-Strong. Councilor Jackie Myers was not present. The meeting was opened by 
Mayor Drotzmann at 5:30pm. 

Review and Approve Meeting Minutes 
Tami moved and David seconded to approve the meeting minutes of the April 8th Meeting. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

Business License Fee Discussion 
Byron presented information (PowerPoint Presentation and handouts given attached) and the Committee 
reviewed information regarding: 

• Reviewing the preliminary discussions to possibly implement a Business License and Fee process
and approval by Ordinance to set fees by resolution approval

• Formation of Ad-Hoc business License Advisory Committee by the City Council
• Reviewed results from the Business License Fee Survey, led by the Chamber of Commerce and

Downtown District
o There was a discrepancy between the results shown on the Survey Results and the

PowerPoint Presentation regarding Question 4 “Should any of the following be exempt
from a business license?” Byron stated the error is in his PowerPoint presentation when he
was imputing the numbers from the official survey results.

Val spoke regarding the many efforts the Chamber of Commerce made to push out the survey to 
businesses and the encouragement they put forth to have a large turnout. They were disappointed with 
so few participants; however, they did receive verbal comments from those who did not want to 
participate in the written survey who were ok with a business license fee in the amount of $50.00 to 
$100.00 annually, only three individuals representing their businesses were against a fee. 

(Judy arrived at 5:50pm) 

Kristi stated businesses already have three fees they must pay to the State when opening or operating a 
business and another business fee seems unfair, but if it must be paid, it should be a smaller amount. 

Judy agreed, stating the fee should be smaller because they know it will increase over time. 

Tami stated it is common to pay a business license fee and it’s viewed as part of doing business and in her 
line of business, it is required before even being able to submit a bid for public or private work. 
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David stated the reality is that everywhere else has a business license fee and people are surprised when 
they come to Hermiston and there isn’t one already established.  

Dave stated residents strongly supported a business license fee and asked Val how they implemented 
their annual fee.  

Val stated the fee was already established when she began her employment with the Chamber; fees are 
paid annual at the anniversary date the business signed up to be a Chamber Members, however this has 
proven cumbersome for the Chamber and would prefer the fee to be paid at the beginning of each year 
instead, and this is what she would recommend the City do. 

Kris stated she would be more in support of a fee if she knew it was going directly to the Police or Fire 
Department which would be good, but not so much if the money is going to other departments of the 
City. Businesses would feel better about the fees if the City was transparent on where the fees are going 
and also made sure every business in the City is paying the fee. 

Dave stated the City is already very transparent and many items can already be found on the City’s 
website; and although no one wants to pay additional fees, this is what constitutes are asking for and this 
is why this committee was formed- to establish what the fee is going to be. 

Kristi stated she feels like the fee should be within the $50.00 to $100.00 range but would prefer the 
lower end of this range. 

Public Comment 

None given. 

Committee members discussed the proposed fees as recommended by staff as well as changing the fees 
to different amounts; David moved and Val seconded in favor of implementing the fees recommended by 
staff. David, Val, Tami, Dave, Judy, and Kris voted in favor; Kristi voted against. Motion carried 6-1.  

Adjournment 
There was no other business, and Dave adjourned the meeting at 6:15pm. 
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